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ATTACHMENT A 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
Note that the number of positions listed are indicative at this stage and work is currently being 
undertaken to finalise the exact impact.    
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Business Unit FTE Impact Rationale / Additional Information 
will be maintained.   CSIRO will also be investing in 
building a national platform for the application of 
environmental big data sets and sensor networks, and in 
deploying our world leading water management 
capability to improve water security in our region. 

 

Oceans and 
Atmosphere 

Loss: up to 100 
redundancies across 
2015/16 and 2016/17, 
offset in part by 25 
potential new 
positions 

Impact area(s): This change is likely to be concentrated in 
two research programs “Oceans and Climate Dynamics” 
and “Earth Systems Assessment”.  
 
Why: O&A will reduce its focus on climate research to 
focus on areas more closely linked to innovation and the 
growth of Australia’s industrial sector.  Over the past few 
years CSIRO through O&A and its predecessors together 
with international partners in the scientific community 
have proven that climate change is real which has been 
documented by the CSIRO participation and authorship 
in the IPCC series of reports. This work was largely 
funded by government programs that have now 
concluded (ACCSP, PACCSAP), and ongoing funding 
for this work is now provided at a reduced level within 
the NESP program. CSIRO believes there are nowadays 
others within the Australian research community such as 
the academic sector, better placed to continue the 
majority of this fundamental research. CSIRO will 
refocus its efforts on working more closely with its 
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Business Unit FTE Impact Rationale / Additional Information 
Industry partners on shorter term impacts and applied 
adaptation strategies 
 
Location impact: largest site impacts from these changes 
will be in Yarralumla, Aspendale and Hobart. 
 
What won’t be impacted: CSIRO is involved in five out 
of the six NESP hubs, and currently leads the Earth 
Systems and Climate Change Hub. CSIRO will work 
closely with its partners to ensure it minimises the 
impacts of the above changes. CSIRO aims to continue to 
fulfil its NESP contractual obligations and is currently 
reviewing a way to achieve this 
 
CSIRO will also be investing in research that will: 
enhance our understanding of cumulative impacts of Blue 
Economy developments (eg fisheries and resource 
projects) and onshore resource projects (eg mines and 
coal seam gas) to minimise their impacts and inform their 
social license to operate; and, explore the feasibility, 
potential, risks and costs of climate interventions (also 
known as geo-engineering).  Investment will also be 
made in building autonomous marine platforms to make a 
step change in our understanding of the oceans and 
developing improved fisheries management strategies for 
the global market. 
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